June 2017

Last month was pretty well all about the Annual Tournament. And what a fantastic week it
was! Ladies Day had a record field of 109 players, Ambrose & 4BBB days were well sup-
ported and the Men’s field down on other years. But overall, a social & financial success due
to the tireless efforts of the many club members who worked every day of the event.
Amazing team effort.

Note

A huge thank you to all the Tournament sponsors—WAW Credit Union, Rintalech Engineer-
ing, Beechworth Designer Gifts, Drummond Golf Albury, Edge FM 102.1, Wood Park wines,
Club Savoy and Alpine Shire.

Our new website 1s in hand, thanks to Col Fraser. Waiting on hole descriptions and committee
photos. www.myrtlefordgolfclub.com.au/mge This site will be all inclusive with both
Men’s and Ladies’ results and updates.

Mpyrtleford Speedway has requested approval for a boundary fence along the 4th. Might make
it less easy to go OOB over the existing barrier!!

The following clubs have accepted our offer of a weekly round of golf as a player award—
MF Football & Netball, Whorouly and MF Savoy Soccer.

Gill has been working on applications to the Alpine Shire for 2 grants—Event Funding & a
Capital Works Community Grant. Let’s hope they are successful.

Treasurer Graeme reported that the month of May was ahead of plan which is a good out-
come.

Welcome to new, full member Andrew Armstrong.

Some long term plumbing issues have been fixed thanks to Barrie Bynon....and a registered
plumber! Significant work had to be done on spouting and a drainage problem under the club-
house. Just in time for winter.

Kerry Newton is still chasing birdies! This time up a tree on the 3rd. Good luck with that shot

Kerry....




2017 Annual Tournament
Popular winner of the Bowl—
Team Beechworth, Glenda Mar-
shall, Coral Ward & Gail Smith.
The Engine Room.

Marg Curtis carried the MGC flag
on the day—winner A Grade.

Full House

Glorious Day—typical NE weath-
er.

Barb’s floral arrangements.
Decorative Tee marker & the La
Fiera bunting.

Happy Golfers

The boys behind the Bar.

Produce Raffle raised over $600
Peter Vasey & Andrew Roseby cel-
ebrating their 4BBB success.




Vic Golf Par 3 Championships at Kyabram Parkland

Sandie Church & Jan Roseby
represented Club MF at the Par 3
Championships last week. To-
gether with the Beechworth
girls, they had a great 2 days.
Sandie finished 7th in C-grade,
only 8 off the pace, on a very
challenging course.
“The B-Grade gross title
went to Myrtleford’s Jan
Roseby on a countback
from overnight leader
Mary Walkinshaw from
Boxhill. Roseby fired a
final round of 65 to
Walkinshaw’s 71 to make
up six shots & claim the B
grade title. She was also
the B-grade nett winner on
the second day of play
with a 52.”
Great result in a field of 100
players from all over Victoria.

You Cannot Be Serious!!!!

Tom was a man of faith and a man of the golf course. He played golf religiously every Sunday, but only
after having been to church.

He was getting on in years, and one day after feeling ill, he said to his wife, “I sure hope there’s golf in the
afterlife. I feel terrible!”

His wife told him not to overreact and talk about the afterlife. “Go to church and say a little prayer,” she
suggested, “and you’ll feel better.”

So Tom headed to church. As he kneeled at the pew, he whispered a prayer,

“ Oh Lord, thank you for everything—my health, my wife and my golf game. I hope that when I reach
Heaven I can still play golf.”

As soon as he finished, a voice thundered, “Tom, this is the Lord. I hear you and will answer your ques-
tion. Do you want the good or the bad news first?”

Tom was startled. “Well, give me the good news,* he said.

The Lord replied, “The good news is that in Heaven, we have thousands of championship courses, play is
never slow, it’s always free and you will never lose a golf ball.”

Tom was ecstatic, “That’s wonderful. You’ve answered my prayer! But what is the bad news?”

The Lord replied, “You tee off tomorrow at 9 am.”

Winners are Grinners

2017 Match Play Club Champ—David Matthews, B-grade Ichilis Giovanni, C-grade John Welch, making it
a double.

Monthly Medal winners for June—Craig Piazza & Kylli Vasey, her first. Congratulations all round.

Updates & Results

Keep up to date with what’s on and for the weekly golf results by logging onto the
MGC website. I’ll be away caravanning for the winter, so the Newsletter will be
done by remote and cyber help. Send me news & photos.......

janroseby74@gmail.com




